	
	 

	[image: image1.png]




	

	`Home rule' that will make you gag 

Sunday, February 20, 2005 

Calling the bill that passed the Alabama Senate on Tuesday a "home-rule" bill is like calling the last drops of a Coca-Cola in a melted cupful of ice a soft drink. 

Both are so diluted they leave an awful taste in the mouth. 

Testing the limits of the gag reflex even more: The bill, sponsored by Sen. Lowell Barron, D-Fyffe, actually sets further limits on Jefferson County, which is exactly the opposite of what a good home-rule law should do. The bill would allow county commissions to "establish administrative fees except in any county with a population of 600,000 or more." This bit of spite, courtesy of some Jefferson County senators, is about as productive as a manufacturing plant idled by a strike. 

It's true Jefferson County commissioners haven't been the best stewards of public dollars. But they should be allowed to hang themselves with their own rope - by having angry voters drum them out of office - instead of the Legislature limiting future commissions' ability to raise fees. 

The bill also inexplicably contains a provision that says "if less than 10 percent of the population of a county commissioner's district is composed of persons who reside in the unincorporated area of the district, the commissioner from that district shall not vote on the implementation of this act in the county ... or on any of the matters related to the powers granted under this act." It's hard to read that as saying anything other than county commissioners from highly urban areas (read: Birmingham) won't be able to vote on the limited home rule powers the bill does grant to counties. 

The effect would be to disfranchise urban voters, something that surely couldn't pass muster with the federal Voting Rights Act. 

Really, there's little about this bill to recommend. It would give very limited home rule to counties, if the voters in only the unincorporated areas of those counties approved. (Why not allow every voter in a county to vote?) 

If a county's voters approved, the county commission could pass laws regulating weeds, animal control, littler, junkyard control, public water and sewer systems, public transportation and nuisances. Barron's bill goes to great lengths to ensure that commissions would have no taxing, zoning or land-use powers. And the home-rule bill, rather than the county commissions, would set the fines for violations of any of the county-passed laws. 

Is it any wonder Sen. Jack Biddle, R-Gardendale, said: "There's nothing in there. That's the nearest nothing of a home-rule bill I've ever seen." 

To pass this lame legislation under the guise of home rule does nothing but set back the effort to get real home rule - either through strong, honest home-rule legislation or by rewriting the Alabama Constitution, which prohibits counties from fully governing themselves. 

This bill deserves the same fate as the remains of the aforementioned Coke: to be tossed in the garbage. 

Copyright 2005 al.com. All Rights Reserved.


